 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes
Wednesday, October 7, 2009
1:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203


Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. R. German, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, J. Supernak, & L. Tummala, Mr. L. Hinkle, Mr. D. Irwin, Ms. C. McClain; Guests: Drs. Walsh and Buyuksonmez for Items 1 & 2.


Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 1:09 pm.  

1. Guest:  Sandra Cook, Assistant Vice President of AA, Enrollment Services, Re:  Impacting a Major:  Dr. Cook outlined SDSU’s changes in admissions processes, necessitated by severe budget reductions to the university.   Changes include:  1) a 10% reduction in number of new and transfer students accepted into the university; Chancellor Reed has said there will be sanctions for over-enrollment, 2) elimination of automatic admission for all CSU eligible students in the SDSU service area (service area students will continue to have a still-to-be-determined differential in admission criteria, however).  This decision highlights the controversy between access for all residents versus accepting the highest performing students, 3) all majors university-wide have been declared impacted in order to implement admission standards into each major and to establish a fixed number of slots in a major, 4) all freshman and transfer students will be admitted into a pre-major. The process to allow changing majors, both for transfer students and students admitted as freshman, is still being decided.  5)  tightening  requirements to exercise the guarantee of transfer from a community college, 6) requirement that all out-of-service-area freshman must live in residence halls the first semester, and 7) a rule that allows the university to graduate students with the required number of units.  The committee engaged in a lengthy discussion of impaction and the implication of impaction for engineering.  Dr. Cook explained that impaction means that a student should demonstrate that they are allowed/prepared to move into upper division courses.  The college can establish criteria (prerequisites, grades in a particular course(s), GPA, number of units completed, etc.) required to be admitted into the major.  Criteria can be by program or by college.  If no criteria are established, students will still have to be signed into the major by an advisor or Dean.  There was also a discussion about the ability of Enrollment Services to, on a limited basis, prescreen for required prerequisites at the time of registration, which will be helpful in addressing issues raised during the ABET visit.  Dean Hayhurst stated that the college must consider what impaction standards should look like for the college. It was agreed by the committee that faculty input is required, and the task of first review will be charged to the College Academic Policy and Planning Committee.

2. ABET Review / Errors of Fact / Next Steps:  Dean Hayhurst reviewed ABET’s process after the site visit.  The College now has seven days to respond to any errors in fact reported in the Program Audit Forms or at the exit interview.  The committee agreed that no errors of fact have been identified.  The next step is receipt of a draft statement from the team in January.  Between then and now, we should address as many concerns as possible.  The committee reviewed the ABET findings and discussed possible courses of action including 1) eliminating Anthropology as a possible physical sciences elective, 2) utilizing Enrollment Services to automatically prescreen for prerequisites in certain circumstances, and 3) strategies to reduce general education requirements. 

3. Attendance at RTP Meetings:  Dr. Tummala stated a concern that that all members of the committee must be physically present at a meeting, otherwise their vote is counted as a negative, and that an absent member cannot participate in the process by teleconferencing or video conferencing.  This is a university policy; he will discuss his concern in the Chair’s meeting with the Provost later today.

4. Spring Schedule:  The group discussed the status of the spring schedule.  Mr. Irwin reviewed the budget briefly, and reminded the group that lecturer funding is very limited and that the majority of courses must be covered by permanent faculty.  It was agreed that each chair will meet with Deans Hayhurst and German and Mr. Irwin early next week to discuss their individual schedule situations.

5. Lottery / Equipment Allocations:  Mr. Irwin reported that the college has been awarded $823,771 in equipment/lottery funds, and provided each chair with a list of requests that were approved in their departments.  Due to budget uncertainty, it was suggested that items approved be purchased immediately.

6. IRA Funding – Larry Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle reviewed IRA funding received by the college and stated concern that all organizations did not use their funding allocation last year.  This resulted in substantial reductions in some cases.  He met with the Associated Students’ Vice President of finance last week in an attempt to reinstate some of the funding.  He is working closely with the student organizations to avoid this situation this year, and suggests that the chairs and faculty advisors do the same.  Anyone with concerns about funding for a specific organization should contact him.

7. Graduate Admission Procedures:  Dean Hayhurst confirmed that all are aware of the new Graduate Admissions procedures that were announced recently

8. ASEE New Member Program:  ASEE is once again offering their program of buy one year of membership, get one year free for new members.  Chairs will make faculty aware of the program.

9. ADC Updates:  Discussion at ADC centered primarily on the projected budget reductions and next steps for the university and for the colleges.

10. Roundtable:  
There were no roundtable topics discussed.

Dr. Tummala moved, Mr. Hinkle seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:10 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, October 21, 2009.
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